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PARENT ADVISORY MEETING MINUTES
November 21, 6:00 pm. Resource Room
Mr. Kalynchuk started the meeting at 6:00 pm and informed committee that we will honour the time commitment of finishing at 7:00 pm.
(1.) Introductions

a) Administrative Team:  Dan Kalynchuk (Principal), Janice Matthewman (Vice Principal)
(2.) Administrative Report (DK)

a) Overview of Programs/Initiatives (DK)
i. Co-Curricular Programs

Mr. Kalynchuk highlighted the volleyball seasons, and indicated that we have coaches in place for all levels of basketball as tryouts will start shortly. He also indicated that we have an outside coach who will be doing the tier 2 girls basketball program. He is a teacher candidate from the U. of W but doing his practicum in Winnipeg School Division but wanted to return as a coach at GG. Mr. Kalynchuk indicated the importance of the coaches, their time commitment as volunteers, and the importance of being respectful of our coaches as they provide opportunities for our students and do the best that they can.

ii. Passport to Learning

Mr. Kalynchuk reported that the evening was well attended from 6-8 and highlighted some changes from last year which included students sharing their learning work and also their reflection of their learning behaviors. Parents reported that they enjoyed the evening, and also noticed business of the evening and that it is informal as could come and go as feel like it.

iii. Junior Achievement

Dollars and Sense leaders learning fun by using games and multimedia to boost students self-confidence and help them achieve financial literacy. Students learn about budgeting, saving, global currencies, and safe online shopping as a part of this program. This is for the grade 8’s and will be doing a half day interactive classroom program.
iv. Report Cards

The intended purpose is to provide parents a snapshot at that moment of time in reporting how students are doing academically and behaviorally in subjects. The report card also serves as an extension to promote improved learning. Grade 6’s will continue to use the ordinal scale whereas the grade 7 and 8’s will use the ordinal scale and percentages.

v. IAA Grant

Mr. Kalynchuk reported that they have received a grant to support indigenous learning and will be planning to access cultural awareness experiences for all students and also to provide an explanation of the cultural activities so that all students have an enriched understanding of indigenous culture.
vi. At-risk Grant

Mr. Kalynchuk reported that the school received a grant to support at-risk learning for students and will be designing through the woods shop a medicine wheel garden during the third term. Students will be identified to be a part of this planning and hope to bring a positive connection and school pride to students who require a connection to the school. The medicine wheel garden will be designed on the eastside of the school and may include shrubs, perennials and vegetation.

vii. Nutrition Grant

Mr. Kalynchuk gave a breakdown of what the school receives for a grant and how the grant is used for the breakfast program.

viii. Hold and Secure/School Lockdown Policy
Mr. Kalynchuk reviewed policy EBCG, and reviewed the difference between Hold and Secure and Lockdowns. This information is also available on our website and divisional website. He also reported that the school completed their first lockdown practice and our SRO was also in attendance to review our practice.
ix. Respect for Human Diversity
Mr. Kalynchuk summarized policy AC-R and outlined that the school has a GSA (Gay Straight Alliance) club as per Manitoba Education. He reported this is voluntary and open to all staff and students. The activities are organized by students and anyone can participate. He also indicated that there is a staff designant and the importance of “allyship” within our schools.
x. Cell Phone Policy

Mr. Kalynchuk reported that parents will be required to pick up cell phones at the end of the day if students are not following the rules. Cell phones are expected to be put away and stowed in lockers during the day. If students chose to take them outside at 12:05, then they are expected to be respectful, considerate and adhering to the cell phone and internet agreement. Mr. Kalynchuk discussed the amount of time wasted on either social media or managing cell phones that if students are accessing their phones in the building, parents can get the phone and continue the discussions at home.

xi. Food Services/Cafeteria
Open M/W/F morning and available for pre-ordering. As have a term food contract, if sales decrease and morning no longer available, we will only provide access to the school at 8:15 for Breakfast program, and follow similar practices for entry as elementary schools.

xii. Great Gators
We reviewed criteria for nominations, and shared that the next assembly is December 18.

xiii. Bus Ridership

Divisional transportation reviewed with students and staff the bus rules, expectations, and discussed serious scenarios in having students critically think and review what to do during certain scenarios. We also school wide did a practice of exiting school bus through back door.
xiv. Attendance Presentation

Grade 8’s will receive in each academic section a review of the importance of attendance and make the presentation relevant in understanding the expectations for credit attainment in high school.

xv. Skills Manitoba

Skills Manitoba will be doing a presentation for the Grade 8’s on trades, high school apprenticeship programs as part of the program.

xvi. Provincial Assessments

Students in grade 7 will be provided a report with their March report card reporting their mid-year performance in Numeracy. Students in grade 8 will be provided a report on reading comprehension and writing as part of the Provincial Assessments. 

xvii. MTYP -Spelling 2-5-5
March 5th
Theme is autism.

xviii. Christmas Cheer Board

Torture the Teacher will continue again this year as had a long history at GG. Mr. Kalynchuk asked if there were any reservations about the name, and parents indicated they were ok with it. Mr. Kalynchuk explained the difficulty in teaching generosity and sometimes have to provide some incentive to create awareness and excitement. At the end of the day he stated the goal is to have fun, create awareness and work as a community in providing a food hamper for members of our school community as well as provide donations towards the Christmas Cheer Board. He also explained that they were going to provide opportunities for card writing and providing Seniors at Kiwanis Center with holiday wishes for students who might not be able to bring in a non-perishable food item but also want to provide some holiday spirit for members of our community.
xix. Fashion Recycle Runway

As part of the festivities taking place on December 20, grade 8 art students will showcase their art work and fashion creations.

xx. MADD

Will only be made available to students in grade 7 and 8.

xxi. Guest Speakers  

                            Cst. Budahan-Drug Awareness-November 20   
                            Olympian Jill Officer-December 9                    
(3.) For information 
a) Parent Portal
b) Winter Concert -December 11 6:30 pm

c) “Parents: Help your teens understand the facts and fiction about Marijuana” handout
d) Term dates-formal Report Card Dates are:  Dec. 5th, April 3rd and June 27th 
e) Open House January 16 7 pm

f) Celebration of Success “GREAT GATORS”- Nomination cut off is December 6th, assembly is on December 18th 9 am
(4.) Discussion-Meet the Teacher/Cost/Considerations
(5.) Questions and Parent Feedback
(6.) Next Meeting Date:  Thursday, February 20 at 6:00 pm in Resource Room 
